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Summary of Public Comments and Agency Responses:   

The following individuals and organizations submitted written comments: 

Susan E. Craft, Executive Director, State Agriculture Development 

Committee 

COMMENT: 

Susan E. Craft, Executive Director, State Agriculture Development 

Committee, is requesting that the Racing Commission discontinue stating in the 

Agriculture Industry Statement that racehorses are not considered livestock for 

the purpose of determining impacts to the agricultural industry.  Executive 

Director Susan Craft states that horses exist as a recognized part of agriculture 

and the horse industry as a whole has a significant economic impact.     



 

RESPONSE: 

The Racing Commission agrees with the commenter that racehorses have 

a positive indirect impact on the agriculture industry and, therefore, will 

discontinue the use of this statement. 

N.J.A.C.  13:70 

Federal Standards Statement 

A Federal standards analysis is not required because the rules of racing are 

dictated by State statute, N.J.S.A. 5:5-22, et seq., and the adopted amendment is 

not subject to any Federal requirements or standards. 

The full text of the adopted rule can be found in the New Jersey Register at 

42 N.J.R. 1486(a). 

 

 

 


